
M O TI O N^UBLIC WORKS & GANG REDUCTION

Torrance Pipeline Company, LLC (“TPC”) is scheduled to complete a regulatory visual 
inspection and routine repairs on its 8-inch, “M-141” jet fuel pipeline that services LAX. The subject 
pipeline runs in an easterly - westerly direction within the north side of Imperial Highway (specifically 
the westbound lanes). There are two locations within Imperial Highway: (1) Imperial Hwy near Selby 
Street; (2) Imperial Hwy near Hughes Way. Additionally, TPC is working closely to coordinate similar 
activities within LAX, which includes close coordination with Los Angeles World Airport (LAWA) Staff 
with a focus on minimizing the downtime of the pipeline system to ensure continued service of Jet Fuel 
to LAX.

A moratorium was issued on or about May 21, 2018 for Imperial Highway in the area of TPC’s 
proposed work. As noted above, TPC M-141 pipeline services LAX with jet fuel and therefore, 
approving TPC’s work will prevent delays in their regulatory obligations. The City’s one-year 
moratorium on excavating into newly-resurfaced streets will delay the completion of TPC’s project. A 
Council Motion is necessary in order for the one year street excavation moratorium to be waived. So as 
not to compromise a recently paved roadway, TPC, working in collaboration with Bureau of 
Engineering, Council District 11, and LAWA will be repaving a much larger area than the cut to repair 
their pipeline. More details of this repaving can be found below.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Council approve a waiver of the City’s one-year moratorium on 
cutting into newly resurfaced streets to allow the regulatory driven project to complete its visual 
inspection and repairs on TPC’s 8-inch, M-141 jet fuel pipeline at both locations, specifically Imperial 
Highway near Selby Street and Imperial Highway near Hughes Way.

I FURTHER MOVE that the permittee be required to properly repair and resurface the cut areas, 
specifically TPC will repave the length of the excavations by the width of the street from curb to median 
in accordance with Bureau of Engineering Standard Plan S-477-1, to maximize the longevity of the 
street. Excavation and Repaving: Location (1) Imperial Hwy near Selby Street (Excavation 5’W x 60’L, 
300 sq. ft. - Repaving 2,707 sq. ft.) and Location (2) Imperial Hwy near Hughes Way (Excavation 5’W 
x 60’L, 300 sq. ft. - Repaving 3,400 sq. ft.).
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